 Hungary’s Statement on China, UPR 17th Session, 22 October 2013
Mr. President,

Hungary warmly welcomes the delegation of China to this UPR session and would like to thank them for the comprehensive summary of the human rights situation in the country. 
Hungary highly appreciates the on-going efforts and the results achieved so far by the Government in improving the overall conditions of enjoyment of economic, social and cultural rights by the Chinese people, including by setting out the rules for mediating labour disputes in enterprises. 
With regard to China’s adherence to 26 international human rights instruments, we encourage the Government to continue to embrace all major ones, and we recommend the Government to ratify both ICCPR and OPCAT. While noting the high number of pending requests by special procedures, we recommend the Government to issue a standing invitation for UN human rights special procedures and accept all requested visits by mandate holders. In our own practice, this allows to benefit from the rich experience of the UN human rights system for enhancing the human rights protection on national level. Such an engagement would also demonstrate a true commitment to the noble ideas expected from a future member of the Human Rights Council.
Acknowledging with appreciation the new round of judicial reforms, Hungary would recommend the Government to further improve the regulatory framework for lawyers conducive to the unhindered exercise of their profession, and to continue to harmonize laws and regulations with international standards.  
Mr. President,

Let me conclude by expressing our appreciation that according to China’s national report the Government is encouraging civil society to take part in human rights legislation through a variety of channels. It is our sincere hope that this inclusive approach will positively affect the human rights defenders in the country. 

Thank you Mr. President.

